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June 01, 2019  

To: Kristopher Arrey     

Subject : Notice of Suspension  

Kristopher Arrey,  

On June 30, 2019, the USFL Board of Directors conducted a disciplinary board meeting stemming from four written 
reports from four USFL officials regarding incidents involving you during the U.S. National Championships in 
Ontario, California on June 22, 2019.  

All four reports document numerous incidents of poor conduct or conduct that violates the USFL code of conduct 
ranging from using foul language to several adults (coaches and parents) and other athlete(s), making threats of 
violence, and also taunting athletes during and after the U.S. National Championships on June 22, 2019. USFL 
officials are able to enforce the code of conduct to all licensees within the competition enclosure and within the 
entire competition venue.  

After careful consideration from the written reports and personal recollections by board members of inappropriate 
behavior at this event and past incidents of inappropriate behavior at other events, the Board of Directors 
returned a unanimous decision to impose a period of suspension for you. The proposed suspension period is 90 
days with 1 year probation. Even though the Board of Director’s vote was unanimous, one board member stated 
that your inappropriate behavior and un-sportsman like conduct was manipulated by others. Nevertheless, as a 
USFL licensee, it is expected that you conduct yourself according to the expectations of USFL code of conduct, and 
since you did not, the result is the imposition of your suspension.  

According to the USFL bylaws, you have 10 days to formally appeal this suspension or provide other written 
statements and evidence contradicting these acts you are being accused of. Please note all officials and Board 
Members are extremely supportive of you and invested in your potential to make a major impact in the MMA 
industry, as well as in society. Collectively, they view these actions as corrective and constructive in helping you 
achieve your long term goals.  

R/S 

Jon Frank  

President of the Board of Directors 
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